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 Monthly Report to the Governing Board 
Dr. Romero Jalomo, Vice President 

Division of Student Affairs 
Month of December 

 
Vice President of Student Affairs 
Romero Jalomo, Ph.D. 

 Attended meetings with MST staff and the MST board to advocate for 
enhanced bus service to all Hartnell College campuses. 

 Participated in the monthly Bright Futures Steering Partners meeting on 
December 10, 2021. 

 Met with representatives of TimelyMD twice this month to negotiate a 
contract that was approved by our Board of Trustees on December 14, 
2021.  TimelyMD will provide 24/7, 365 days per year online and phone 
crisis counseling and psychiatric services to students on demand. 

 Participated in CSEA negotiations on December 14, 2021 and the Employer-
Employee Relations Committee meeting on December 16, 2021.   
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exams, as well as class exams and quizzes. 
● DSPS Director presented at the Administrative Services Council for 

additional space allocation for DSPS, in advance of recruitment of a full-
time DSPS bilingual Counselor/Learning Disability Specialist, who can 
counsel students, as well as assess students who are Spanish and English 
language users for learning disabilities. 

COVID-19 
● DSPS Counselors and staff continue to offer in-person, and remote 

counseling and services for DSPS students via Zoom, phone and email 
● DSPS Lead Specialist coordinated equipment loan returns, in conjunction 

with the Short-Term Hourly working directly with students for check-in/out 
 
Financial Aid  
Jessica Tovar, Director 

● The Financial Aid Department continues to help students with completion 
of both the FAFSA and CADAA applications for both the 2021-2022 and 
2022-2023 academic year. 

● The Financial Aid Department is conducting outreach events with feeder 
high schools and community based organizations to help with the 
completion of the 2022-2023 FAFSA/CADAA applications. 

● The Financial Aid Department recently launched the Campus Logic 
platform for our Dreamer student population. 

● The Financial Aid Department has paid year to date Pell grant $3,373,425 
to a total of 1458 students. 

● The Financial Aid Department has paid year to date Cal grant $453,134 to 
a total of 504 students. 

● The Financial Aid Department has paid year to date Student Success grant 
$359,548 to a total of 350 students. 

COVID-19 
● The Financial Aid Director is working with the Business Office to help set 

up and award HEERF III funds to students in the Colleague system 
(Institutional Funds). 

● The Financial Aid Department has paid year to date CARES Act III funds 
$4,149,500 to a total of 3,369 students. 

 
High School Equivalency Program 
Laura Zavala, Director 
COVID-19 

● HEP held a special orientation for continuing and new students to address 
the Spring 2022 class format switch to in person as well as the new 
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vaccination requirement. HEP will be assisting students with uploading their 
vaccination verification. 

 
Office of Student Life 
Augustine Nevarez, Director 

● Lights of Love was hosted this year to provide the children of Hartnell 
students with a gift this holiday season. 320 gifts were donated by 
Hartnell College staff, ASHC and community members. 

● Festival of Trees took place to engage


